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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

July 31, 2001

PRESENT:

__x_Arlene Bautista
   __x_Muriel Franklin      __x_ Donna Manno

____Annette Owens

____Neal Bennett
   ____Sonia Gallardo
      __x_ Ron Martinkus
__x_Valerie Wagner

__x_Bill Benson
   __x_Beverly Gilmore    __x_ Carlos Mena

__x_Lisa Webb

__x_Del Bergin
   __x_Vic Hanson
      ____ Linda Mobley
__x_Dean Whetham

_vac_Rocky Bonura
   ____Charles Hughes       ____ Samisi Moniati 
____Brenda Wilson

__x_Mike Dalton
   ____Miriam Ifill
      ____ John Moore                __x_Jill McTarsney

____Momi Elliott
   __x_Valerie Jeffrey
      _vac_ Lynnda Nelson           __x_Nancy Hammond

Minutes:  The minutes of June 26 were approved.

Budget:  Vic Hanson reported on the budget workshop he attended last week.  The governor did sign the budget this week; however, he vetoed several items relating to community colleges.  These items include traditional funding for on going support of instructional equipment, library materials and technology and for scheduled maintenance (3 to 1 match money).  Six scheduled maintenance projects will have to be postponed.

Another issue impacting ECC’s budget is lack of growth.  Growth is critical for revenue budget, and the college only experienced a ¼ percent increase in enrollment from last year.  

The public hearing on ECC’s Final Budget (and adoption) will be at the September 10 meeting.

Core Training:  Training materials from Metropolitan Community College in Nebraska were passed around for review.  Noted:

· This college is similar in size to ECC, and they have been using Datatel since 1986. 

· At Metro, they register for classes via Datatel.  ECC currently uses the Access database.

· There is a short paragraph in their contract regarding training; however, it is rather general due to the fluctuation in needs and hours.  

· They have core courses in various areas like communication, wellness and safety and work skills. 

· ECC’s Classified Staff Development Committee will be heavily involved in developing the training program.  They will start small, using Metro’s program as a shell,  and build from there.  The target date for implementation of the program is 2002-2003.  She will develop a timeline and bring it to the next meeting. 

· Agenda for next time: She will make copies of a two-page handout on classes offered at Metro and send them out before the next meeting.  The group can then discuss what types of classes stand out for them.

· She feels that the classes people take should tie back to their evaluations.  Goals for improvement would be set and relevant classes would be outlined.  Managers need to be brought in on this and should come up with some training needs for their areas.  Recertification in critical skills areas could be done on campus or off and could be part of the core program.    

· The issue of what form employees would have to fill out to attend this training has not been pursued yet.  

· Funding to make all of these classes a regular program needs to be provided. 

· Managers talk generally about core training; however, the focus is on getting feedback from the Area Councils.

· Could outsiders pay to attend future classes?

Division Reports  

Valerie Jeffreys:  The open enrollment period will be from August 15 to September 28.  Packets will be sent out early (August 4 – 10) and flyers will be sent out and posted on the Infonet.  They are also working on setting up the annual Health Fair.  Effective January of 2002, Healthnet is freezing its enrollment for a year.  Also, CalPers will no longer consider Aetna, Signa, and Maxicare as HMOs.  Clients must chose or they will be put in PersChoice..  

Nancy Hammond:  She was introduced as the new representative from the Bookstore.  She reported on some problems with the new timekeeper system for students who work in more than one place.  She also noted that the convenience stores are scheduled to open the first week of school.

Jill McTarnsey:  She was representing Brenda Wilson and Miriam Ifill from Payroll.  She reported that they are all consumed with closing the books.

Lisa Webb:   She reported on complaints that the new timekeeping system cannot handle people who work in different departments in different capacities (i.e., sometimes a student/sometimes casual).  It was noted that employees are supposed to be one or the other - not both.  Vic noted that automation of the old manual system was long overdue, and the intent of the new system was to simplify capturing time for students and casual workers.  However, in the process, it also captured many irregularities in time reporting that have apparently been going on for some time now.  A number of the reported “problems” are caused by people trying to circumvent the new system to continue their old (illegal) practices.   He also reported that it was necessary to set up and agree to many general rules during the programming of the new system, and this involves employees getting used to the new rules.  People need to be trained on how to use the new system effectively, because it is not going to go away.  Lisa felt the system was well tested under perfect conditions; however, other areas do not all have perfect conditions.  She felt more advance notice and more advance training would have helped the transition. 

Beverly Gilmore:   Someone at the County retired, so things have come to a halt over there. 

Arlene Bautista:  

· The new timekeeping system is not operational on Saturday and Sunday -  creating a problem for those who work in their area on weekends.  

· They need more advance notice on scheduled training (for example, they received only two days advance notice on the timekeeper training).  Vic will share these concerns with Alex.

Donna Manno:  

· They are now located in west basement of the Library.  They will have a training room there, and the one in ITS will be dismantled.  The Innovation Center will moved to their location also.   

· New faculty orientation will be held on August 16.  

Ron Martinkus:  They are working on sewer and hot water systems.

Dean Whetham:  

· In order to save energy, the air conditioning systems are only turned on when thermostats hit 78 degrees.  This is controlled by the new energy management system.   It was noted that the new equipment uses about half the energy of the old system; consequently, consumption has dropped from 16 million kilowatts two years ago to 13 million kilowatts currently.  Call Daryl Johns at ext. 3641 re: problems in this area.

· Vic will check with Bob as to why the piping project near PE is going so slowly.

Carlos Mena:  They are replacing old lights with more energy-efficient ones.  People need to turn lights off when not in use.  The custodians won’t do it.

Bill Benson:   They are hoping to get everything done by the 20th.

Meeting adjourned at 9:58 a.m. 
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